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PWDA: Well done on NDIS, now the real work begins
People with Disability Australia (PWDA) has congratulated the NSW Government and Minister for Disability Services Andrew Constance for ensuring that 10,000 people with disability in the Hunter will be part of the national pilot for a strong and sustainable National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS). 

“We are very pleased to hear that from next year about 10,000 people with a significant disability in the Hunter will have their needs assessed and will start to receive individual care and support packages. The Hunter launch site will ensure there is a proper test of the individualised support arrangements and the process of transition to the new system,” says Matthew Bowden, an Executive Director of PWDA.
“PWDA stressed the importance of the NDIS during a recent meeting with Minister Constance and we are delighted that he has delivered for people with disability” says Mr Bowden. 
The announcement of a NSW launch is in addition to launches agreed with South Australia, Tasmania and the ACT at the recent Council of Australian Governments meeting.  PWDA Secretary Craig Wallace, who was recently appointed to the expert panel for the whole of jurisdiction pilot site in the ACT, has also welcomed the developments.

“This is the beginning of a new, better, fairer era for people with disability in this country and PWDA are looking forward to being part of the transformation,” says Mr Wallace.
 “These pilots are vital to ensuring the new scheme will be effective and sustainable into the future.  The NDIS is not just about more funding, it is root and branch reform of the way people with disability are assisted and can access rights, choice and control in our lives, and as such it is essential that it is thoroughly tested,” says Mr Wallace.
“The agreements by some of the States are welcome as we need a national footprint to test the scheme properly. PWDA now hopes that the Queensland and Western Australia Governments will also see that committing funds to an NDIS is an effective down payment for a better and more sustainable service system which supports us to work, volunteer and exercise our rights as Australians.  We also hope to see negotiations around the NDIS pilot sites finalised quickly in Victoria.  
“As a person with a disability, I believe we need to take control of this ourselves. There are important discussions to be had about issues like assessment and eligibility, and PWDA will be working to consult with people with disability on these aspects of the scheme.  I am looking forward to attending Town Hall meetings here in the ACT and the NSW consultation that PWDA will run in September,” says Mr Wallace.
PWDA continues to support the Federal Government’s ongoing efforts to implement the NDIS Australia-wide.  
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People with Disability Australia Incorporated (PWDA) is a national disability rights and advocacy organisation. Our primary membership is made up of people with disability and organisations mainly constituted by people with disability.  We have a cross-disability focus - we represent the interests of people with all kinds of disability.  PWDA is a non-profit, non-government organisation.

Our vision is of a socially just, accessible and inclusive community, in which the human rights, citizenship, contribution, potential and diversity of all people with disability are respected and celebrated.  This vision underpins everything that we do.
